I 9:3:0. No 16715 SDBJECT: #CO533/398

file c.

3rd April. Trans. copy corres; with Genl. Hanager K.U.R. and Hessrs. Cooke, Wilson, Mitchell & Vaughan-Lee re the Construction of an additional deep water berth. In the clives stated suggests appln. to Goll. Economic Development Committee for assistance and Tinancial situation of the Colony demand it. Jank Kron whater to mount on to sir the of his Guing on the shot primarily for Konga to sar non chetien to want ix lize but all once capital cont is of con from Coan would be seen hossible to the property to 1 lie position

the Expenditure? . It may be attended the command (internal coming bear as mined かるというないかっていから Jane Description of the Street from Ch. Dille WALLEY HE TWO ME THE College a Far Jours De Car **被解析中一端關係** Michigan and Mille organization are faction for the second MED YC CARMINAN Lot Frees can har contint It would littlich be formation to seem Reacure to toppe accomp the profession of the few wholests Monne ? hick ! men of white party of This is wet so simple in looks, in her a imple with the Freezewy in 16.78 to get the sur beath . A viluguay . on the forming we with when it as conclusive for inmulbill. constitution the aspurant as a saring by certifing The Sa reported in bank & diaght ai- de av 10 in No = 38 2 15526/29 tel line X. 16-265 / De Newya. In the incurred airces I think require wer being anade - ofthe we had better leave the visitiative he cade a not to the is the other and which and they purpose to Valle. het Jehr The two parts of valoretained 24/4/30 are (1) Does the trapped further um a 60 luch ? (2) bus the primare fronten justily

It seems clear that apart from the new situation arising out of the Colonial Develop ment Actiliere would be no prospect or getting Treasury agreement to the present proposals as part of the ordinary Loan programme, even it the Him Commissioner recommended it. Alt may be menutoned here that any Toan for this purpose would, of course, be raised by the Government of Kenya in the open market).

illetition in making

BYOU PALOUSING

wend the He

and just it

It would also been that on the basis of the figures for berth 6, if the Transport Administration could, and would, undertake it in 1985. it could be indemnified against the addition al cost so Mar as capital and loan charged are concerned by something less than the cost for the Imperial Exchequar of free interest for a period of ten or even seven years. That however, will be a matter for the Committee.

It does not bear that any adventage would be gained by consulting Mr. Mitchell at this stege, when the point at issue is one of principle rather than detail.

The project represents acceleration of work which the Transport Administration does not feel justified in undertaking at present with out assistance and, prima radie; it would seem that it is one that would properly be considered settable with a view to submission to the C.D.A.C I understand that in cases like this, the practice is to ascertain the views of Sir Basil Blackett. If this is done, he might be furnished with the correspondence with the Treasury, to which reference has been made, together with a copy of

this telegram, and see suggestion that the High Commissioner should be informed that regarded prima facte and without consideration of itsmerits, the project is of a nature suitable for consideration by the C.D.A.C. that the High Commissioner is therefore at liberty to make a definite application which should conform strictly, with the Circular instructions and be accompanied by a full appreciation of the linencial position and prospects of the Transport Administration, particularly the Bort of the Government of Kenya, that the application will presumably include separate proposalsfor the construcbion of berth 6 only and the construction of berths 6 and 7 together; but that as approval of the construction of partin 5 was agreed to on the understanding that it would be followed. by a gause, the Secretary of State cannot without consideration of the application in the proper form give any undertaking that he would beable to recommend the application. and that it is of course impossible to give any, indication of the view which the Committee would take of any submission that might be made to them. The believe it and chances

tho inscare that the Soft has not the hanght it weresay to consult the

18/5/30

Us fustion 1745

In / Campbell

world you please unsider

this make is the agree with

wo are the mount are lattings

The local administration leaves the decision to the 8/S; My own valorite that the project is not suitable for submission to the C I we but, before taking that line officially it would I suggest be advisable to consult Sir Basil Brackett. Uf he agreed, the suggestion could then be turned down officially and a good deal of useless trouble might thereby be avoided.

Sir Basil Blackett could be consulted privately through Mr: Freeston.

21, FAllowing for interest during construction, at 5%, and assuming that construction expenditure for evenly spread over a two year period, the combarative costs work out round; as follows:

Construction, 35-36. Total cost £296,100.

Construction, mid 30-midss.

Interest on cost, plus construction that interest, for 4½ years to end 1936. Total 2 303,365; a minimum usked for-tuking interest during construction 2 years at 55 and then interest for five lears on construction operation.

I see not advantage whatever in the corrections stances stated in starting this work now. The would coat more (as the figures above show) and there would be no corresponding advantages. The costs mentioned are not competitive costs—and clearly we should not be on very sound ground there treasury sanction is most unlikely. Why should a work be constructed and finished 41, years.

before it is wanted ?-ut additional expense.

We do not know what proportion of the expenditure would be incurred in the UK; but, in a
project of this nature the proportion is not
likely to be large. And there is no reason
to think that other, and more attractive projects
from the point of view of immediate expenditure
in the UK, and immediate colonial development,
will not be forthcoming in the future.

4. If Sir Basil Blackett agrees, it would seem preferable to turn the proposal down at once.

Thể 19th: May 1930.

19/1/02

Lin Cottonly

confer unt that the project was rate the reduction frace might be reducted to the largest better that a agree that a adultable construction and contained and track to the subscript to the formation of the forma

for transminin the objections file by his production ... ofter on the viging of the Edfort is forther thering wichae, was 9 for the wholes marcoli ismilliones is protomoss on summerly lle Parlument cuculo tracta la very large word he a Local . 20.5.30

Ill set out in a ferr

was first and in the

1 10

Hisute by Bir. Bustly Blackett -Sec. C. C. Co fee 24 4 has award MC A JUN 1930 Internit of tel cases "CA_UKCON " " TO = 0 8 6 2 other 149 as h air W No 1 then cop 1 my b Wi 2 sh kead for the 271.735 accrarlinsa Si S. Gilson You would are this, but for my pour Som and contracts have I must explain an the chall, che is so with contry Telegraph as proposed - 1. ((11) . See to H. B. for Themsport, Donyer __ 2k May 10/30

your of additional enflorement, ar ist regarded as sufficient to Justify amount of free Frank from tolance! Development Fund required to Jackly! Transfort! amendobation and Sat thenyo a mounty entra liables so lang a adjance I have sam additional best or besther me be really needed on le with Counstances of has not for the gift. facult Wilchell

Sir B. Blackett.

Kilindini Harbour.

The Department agrees with me in thinking that the question raised in this paper admost be fairly summarised in a short note. Will you be good enough to read the minutes on the file from the point marked X on page 4 onwards? You will see from Mr. Parkingon's minute at X that it is thought desirable to explain fully to the High Commissioner the reasons for turning down the application - if it is turned down.

Mustin

I so not think there is comming for the property by fire years the his for this dividing to the wint the patential advistings to the wint me the form of additional country to comply the amount of the country to comply the amount of the country the amount of the country the constitution of the country the country that amount of the country the country that when the country the country the country that country the country that the country that the country that the country the country that the country the country that the

Dated 14th May, 1930.

(Received Colonial office 6.9 p.m. 14th May, 1950)

No. 22. 14th May, Colonial Development Loan; The frestion of the gonstruction of perths 6 and 7 at Kirindini was dispussed with Mitchell in November, since then question has been exemined in detail by Administration and Port Board and again reviewed in the light of Mitchell's cabled estimates recently received for carrying on work on extra berths without a stop when you was completed. Situation is as follows, Mitchell's estimate for No. 6 if given immediately before Pauling's clase down their present work 1s £256,000. If carried out three years hence as a separate contract minimum is £282,060. Our estimate of probable future development, with which Mitchell agrees, is that berth No. '6 will not be actually required before 1937, meaning that construction need not be commenced before 1936. Normality, if we gave orders now this Administration, elthough it would set construction at less capital cost, would have to bear interest charges four years before necessary and before extra traffic would be available to meet those charges. Port Board considers and I agree, that Port better able to carry increased cost of construction some years ahead than to carry any further interest and sinking fund charges now. I have therefore reluctently come to the conclusion that the financial position of the Administration and estimate ofdevelopment during the next term years does not warrant this administration applying immediately For construction of extra berths. I suggest however that this is a project suitable for assistance from the colonial Development Fund and if free of interest for ten years, or

C. S. 18/0 8

1. 3

anyhow

anyhow a minimum of seven years, be granted, then I consider that extension of berths at Killindini is fully justified now and would save in capital expenditure roughly £46,000 if No. 6 were constructed and proportionately more if Nos. 6 and 74 Mitchell originally recommended, when en extension beyond No. 5 was made then Nos. 6 and 7 should be teken together bringing up the quay wall to the end of Magadi Soda Company s where, and Bulkeley, Port Manager, agrees with this, estimating total cost about 2510,000. Mitchell now in England I suggest your discussing full details with him and octaining advice. If as a result of this you consider such a project suitable for assistance from Colonial Development Loan them definite application will be submitted. In vit of the short time available within which loan charges for construction could be obtained owing to the fact that Pauling s work is

nearing completion trust that you will consult Mitchell at

very early date

ALL COMMUNICATIONS
TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE
ROWN AGENTS FOR THE COLONIES.
HE FOLLOWING REFERENCE AND THE
ATZ OF THIS LETTER BEING QUOTED

Z/E. 430/13.

TELEPHONE: 7788 VICTORIA.

. i.

4. MILLBANK,
WESTMINSTER,
LONDON, S.W.1.

RΕ

.

COL.

3rd April, 1930

Sir.

12. 12. 29. 28. 3. 30. I have the honour to transmit, for the information of the Secretary of State, the enclosed copy of correspondence with the General Manager, Kenya & Uganda Railways and Messrs. Coode, Wilson, Mitchell & Vaughan-Lee regarding the construction of an additional dee, water berth at Kilindini Harbour.

Lic

2. It will be seen that according to the Consolting Engineers estimate of the cost of this undertaking nearly 250,000 (i.e. 282,000 against 236,000) would be saved if the contractor, Messra Pauling & Company, now constructing the adjacent quays, were instructed to proceed with the new work by the end of April.

J. In the circumstances, the Secretary of State may desire to have the opportunity of considering whether recourse might be had to the Colonial Economic Development Committee for assistance should the financial situation of the Colony nemand it.

I have the nonour to be,

Sir.

Your opedient servant,

WILL buckhart

for Crown Agents.

The Under Secretary of State,

COLONIAL OFFICE.

COPY OF A LETTER FROM THE GENERAL MAYAGER, KENYA UGANDA RAILWAYS AND HARBOURS TO GROWN GENTS.

A 1/437 11

General Manager's Office, Nairobi, Kenya Golony.

2 the December 34 929

Gentlemen,

With reference to the following Minute adopted by the Barbour Advisory Board, Mombasa, at its Meeting held on the 14th November, 1929, Thaye to inform you that the High Commissioner has approved of the recommendation made by the Board and I shall be glad if you will now formally request. The Consulting Engineers to prepare and submit all necessary plans and specifications, as well as an estimate of the cost of erecting a quay wall for No. Harbour Berth, on the assumption that the necessary contract for the construction of that quay wall werepisced with the existing Contractors early next year:-

"Mr. H.H.G.M. tenell, of Messrs. Cook, Wilson, Mitchell and Vengnan-Lee (the Consulting Engineers for Kilingini Harbour Works) informed the Board that a contract for No, 6 herth at the deepwater quay might possibly be secured for, he estimated, approximately 15% less if placed by March 1930 than if placed a few years hence: If orders to proceed with the wall forNo. c berth were about March '930, it should be completed about the end or 1931. He explained his scheme in full to the Board and gave his opinion that if No.6 berth, without a shed at the book, were constructed, the berth could conveniently be used for the handling of imported coal, railway material, and other rough cargo that wild not require to be put into a shed, and the possible export of such traific as minerals.

The Board recommended that the Consulting Engineers be requested forthwith to prepare and submit plans, specifications; and an approximate cost for the receion of a quey wall for No. 6 benth."

The position with regard to this proposed work is that it may not be required at the present moment, but with the growth of the Port it will undoubtedly be required in the near future. On receive, do the estimate called for above, we shall be in a

position to decide whether This yould be more economical to proceed with this work at once, or to close down all word completions of the present contract and call for fresh tenders at a future date.

I would be glad if the position could be made clear to the Consulting Engineers.

Thaye the honour to be

Gentlemen.

Your obedient servant,

(Sgd) ?

GENERAL MANAGED. COPY OF LETTER FROM MESSES. COODE, WILSON, MITCHELL & VAUGHAN-LEE TO CROWN AGENTS.

9, Victoria Street, London, S.W.1.

28th March, 1930s.

KILINDINI HARBOUR - PROPOSED BERTH NO.6.

As requested in your letter Z E.430/13 of the

15th January, 1930, we have in course of preparation the plans,
etc., for Berth No.6 at Kilindini Harbour The completion

of these plans has, however, been delayed owing to the uncertain
nature of the ground on which the quay wall has to be founded,
which has necessitated the taking of further borings and the
driving of test piles. These further particulars have now
been received and the design is sufficiently far invanced to
enable us to prepare the estimate asked for in the penultimate
paragraph of the letter dated 2th December, 1929, from the
General Manager, Kenya & Uganda Railway, which formed the

- largely dependent on the order being placed at an early date, so that the work may proceed simultaneously with the works now in progress, we consider that the particulars of this estimate should be cabled to the General Manager, Kenya & Uganda Railway.
 - 3. We therefore, suggest the descatch of a cable on the following lines to the General Manager:-
 - "Reference your letter 12th December, 929, Consulting
 - with about 100 feet return wall at northern end on line of berth No.7 will cost approximately £236,000 if order

to proceed is given by end of April fullstop
Estimate includes cost of engineering and local
staff but no provision for interest during
construction fullstop No provision made for
shedding but £18,000 included for roads and
railways fullstop Credit has been taken for
approximately £5,000 for work not required at
No.5 Berth if work on No.6 proceeds at once
fullstop Consulting Engineers estimate that
this work if carried out say three years hence
as a separate contract would cont at least
£282,000."

4. For your information we would explain that it should be more economical to proceed with this work whilst the staff. and plant are on the ground than to close down all work on completion of the present contract and call for fresh tenders at a later date. We have reason to believe that the present contractors would construct No.6 Berth at a liluction of 455 approximately on the rates quoted by them for the first extension of the quay, provided the order to proceed is placed before the end of April. We consider it unlikely that if Tresh tenders were invited for No. 6 Berth, say three years hence, it would be constructed at rates less than those quoted for the first extension contract, which was let in 1926 before the contractor had removed his plant or disbanded the staff. employed on the original contract. The estimates given in the draft cable have been framed on the above basis.

We are, Gentlemen,

Your obedient servants, tor Coode, Wilson, Mitchell & Vaughan-Lee.

(Sgd) H. H. G. Mitchell.